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LEE COUNTY 
SOlJTHWEST FLORIDA 

RESOLUTION 

Whereas: 

Whereas: 

Whereas: 

Whereas: 

Whereas: 

The “E Awards” program was established in 2001 to 
recognize employees within the Lee Island Coast who show 
their excellence through extraordinary service and 
dedication; and 

On April 18, 2002, as Judge Leigh Frizzell Hayes was 
beginning a jury trial, she discovered her bench book was 
missing. Since this book, filled with jury instructions and 
case law and approximately six inches thick, had been 
compiled by Judge Frizzell Hayes, it could not be replaced 
by purchasing one from a store; and 

Since it was there the day before, it was determined someone 
must have mistaken it for trash and thrown it out; and 

Rather than go through the dumpster at the Justice Center, 
it was decided to have the dumpster dumped at the landfill 
and search for the bench book there; and 

The next morning, the bench book was returned to Judge 
Frizzell Hayes in surprisingly good shape, considering what 
it had been through, needing a new binder and photocopying 
of the pages. 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE Board of Cormty 
Commissioners of Lee County, Florida would~ like to take 
this opportunity to recognize James North, Robert Bryant, 
Luis Mcnendez, Marco Ferreira and their supervisor Mike 
Carstensen for their hard work and retrieval of the bench 
book and congratulate them on receiving the Honor of 
Distinction “E Award”. 

Duly Executed this 4’” day of June 2002. 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
LEE COUNTY, FLORIDA 

Chairman 


